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Jayne 

from a concept plan, to a model, to 

hours, weeks, months (and even several 

years) of hard work from a wide  
selection of the Lilydale community. We 

held working bees, meetings, public  

consultations and more working bees. 

Local groups and individuals donated 
their time, their services and their  

money to help bring the whole project 

to completion. 

Finally on 17th December 2004 the  

official handover to the Launceston City 
Council of a completed Village Green 

was celebrated with speeches,  

Christmas carols and a sausage sizzle. 

So in a spirit of remembrance I’d like to 
thank the following groups and  

individuals who donated their time, skills 

and money to giving Lilydale a useful and 

pretty public open space right in the 

centre of the Village. 

Financial Contributions  

Launceston City Council, Tasmanian 

Community Fund & Lilydale District 

Progress Association Inc. Lilydale Branch 
of CWA, R & P Kettle, Dr Chris Bush, P 

& H Griffin, A & J Wilson, W  Turner, 

Lilydale Lions Club, Bardenhagen’s  

Supermarket, Lilydale RSL Club, Lilydale 

Senior Citizens’ Club, Lilydale Branch 
Tasmanian Regional Arts & various  

other members of the Community... 

In Kind Contributions 

Staff of  Launceston City Council Parks 

& Recreation Dep’t,  Thede Brocket, 
French Electrical,  Island Plumbing, 

Bardenhagens Sawmill, Arnolds Sawmill, 

Les Arnold, Kerry Brown, Alan Cordell, 

Jack Wilson & Greg Duke, Brian 
Bardenhagen, Max Williams, Gillian  

Robn i k ,  K i m & J u l i e  Cur t i s ,  

Bardenhagens Hardware & Rural  

Supplies, Lilydale Pharmacy, Caltex  

Service Station, Green Corp and the 
many members of  our  Community (of 

all ages). 

Remember When… 

For many people in Lilydale the Village 

Green is that green space with trees and 

grass, shelter and toilets that sits beside 
the Takeaway shop. For the community 

it’s been the venue for Christmas  

Carols, group outings and barbecues. 

For tourists it’s always been a pleasant 
spot to stop and rest with a cappuccino 

and some lunch, but lately, unfortu 

nately, the Village Green has been used 

for less noble pursuits. It seems to have 

become simply a place to hang out and 
dump rubbish and to vandalise the tables 

with truly awful graffiti.  

How sad this state of affairs is,  

particularly when you consider how 
much dedicated hard work went into 

getting this project off the ground in the 

first place. It’s great to see the Village 

Green being used but please, show a 

little respect and make sure you clean 
up after yourselves, and not leave it to 

others to clean up after you. I know of 

at least 2 local residents who take on 

this task on an almost daily basis (thanks 

guys!)  If you happen to see someone 
littering or vandalising the Village Green 

please speak up, this type of behaviour 

shouldn’t be allowed to become  

commonplace or accepted. 

For those who don’t know, here’s: 

A Brief History of the  

Village Green 

The idea for a Village Green was floated 

(I think) at a community workshop held 
in Lilydale in September 2000 (or  

perhaps it was brought up by Graeme 

Arnold, Bob Kettle and Strom Charlton 

during in-depth conversations at Caltex 
Lilydale ;-). Launceston City Council and 

the Progress Association got together 

and submitted a grant application to the 

Tasmanian Community Fund for funding 

to help the project along. A fundraising 
auction was held in March 2001, and as 

time went by the Village Green went 
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MULLINS BODYWORKS 
 

FRIENDLY FIRST CLASS SERVICE  

BY QUALIFIED TRADESMEN 
 

FOR ALL YOUR PANELBEATING  
&  SRAY PAINTING NEEDS 

 

 

SITUATED AT THE HERITAGE PARK 
END OF BURNS STREET, INVERMAY 

[44 BURNS STREET, INVERMAY] 
 

TRADING HOURS: MON - THURS  8.00 -  4.45  
FRIDAY  8.00  -  1.00 

  

TELEPHONE/FAX:    6326 3315     
MOBILE NO:    0407 839 936 

EMAIL: sweet@bigpond.net.au 

 

Medical Herbalist  

Massage Therapist 

0419 090 492 
Macbeth’s Medicinal Ointments and Creams 

Medicinal Bath Packs 

 Australian Bush Flower Essences®  

Baltic Amber Teething Necklaces 

Libby Macbeth DBM MC MATMS 
 

Monday Night Yoga and Meditation 

Is in retreat and will resume later in the year. 

Building Design   
 

Phone/Fax: 63954155 
 

 

 

Todd Wilkin 

 
 
 

For all Commercial and 

residential concepts, designs, drafting and  

organisational duties in the  

Building Industry 

 
PO Box 478, Launceston, Tas, 7250.  

 

Email: office@wilkindesign.com.au  

Web: www.wilkindesign.com.au 

 

 

Warmth, caring & trust blended with experience  

is what the team at Gaye’s funeral services  

provide at a vulnerable time. 
We come to you 

 
 

ó Offering ó   

• Traditional or Unique Funerals, Burials or Cremations 

• Public or Private 

• Pre-Paid or Pre-Arranged 

• Bronze Plaques 

• All denominations - Any Area 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gaye Simmons 

Mob: 0438 561 542 
 

Jan Jacobson 

Mob: 0407 127 119 

Avoid expensive plumbing bills - 

       Have your septic tank pumped every 2 years 

We offer: 

 Septic tank and grease tank pumping 

 Sludge removal 

 Portaloos 
 

Ask about our reasonable rates 

mailto:office@wilkindesign.com.au
http://www.wilkindesign.com.au/
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This has been a topic of conversation at two of the 

community groups of which I am involved. There has 

been a few ideas floated within the community, as to 

how we address this problem, but I think that the more 
people that have a say the more likely we will be, to 

find a resolution to the problem. 

Of course, the best outcome to the problem, would 

be, that those few, who are responsible, would realise 
the error of their ways and treat this area with the  

respect it deserves. 

If you have any ideas please pass them onto either, a 

representative of the Neighbourhood Watch or the 

Progress Association. 

Next Meeting 

The next meeting of the Lilydale Neighbourhood 

Watch will be held 12th July 2012 at 7.30pm at the Fire 

Station.  

Our Guest Speakers will be Jeff and Doreen Simms. 

Remember everyone is welcome to attend. 

Hope to see you there. 

Lilydale District Progress Association 

Inc. - News. 

6th June meeting was again well attended with business 

concerning the progress of our community varied and 

at times intense. Often many issues crossing with  

others. 

We have now got a LDPA.org.au web address and 

emailing network. The Lilydale Falls has an advisory 

group to help with consultation with the community 

and LCC working for a better outcome for the iconic 
Lilydale Falls.  

The Village Green was mentioned and it was suggested 

that the plantings at the front of the Village Green  

provide a screen which if removed could help with  

reducing anti social behaviour. 

The turn out for the information meeting with BLW on 

the 14th June was eagerly anticipated an we decided to 

send a delegation to BLW to try and influence how the 

meeting was going to be run. As it turned out this 
meeting with BLW did have some time for questions 

from the community and the Chairman of BLW Miles 

Hampton is now 'on the record' having made a number 

of comments including acknowledging that there had 

been inadequate consultation with the community 
about the way in which Ben Lomond Water would  

provide drinking water to Lilydale.  

Also he will personally make available to the Lilydale 

community the study/ cost analysis of the upgrade of 
the existing local water supply option, previously  

considered and rejected by the Board.  

Many of the issues raised at the meeting crossed over 

each other but what I saw was our community with a 

common passion for the district and a unified view that 

Neighbourhood Watch 

June  Meeting 

Our June Meeting was held Thursday 14th June at the 

Fire Station, with 11 people attending including our 

Guest speaker Linda Madill. 

Linda spoke about several issues including the 

“Neighbourhood Watch Tasmania Inc.” “Directions 

Workshop”, which was held at Archer’s Manor on  

Saturday 26th May 2012. 

Some of the points of discussion covered at the  
workshop included, The Future of N.H.W. Tas. and 

Tasmania Police lessening support as well as Training/

Professional Development for members of Watches 

along with several other topics. 

Linda is personally involved with the Newnham  
Neighbourhood Watch, and she also talked about how 

that Watch was handling issues being experienced by a 

large number of Neighbourhood Watch groups in  

Tasmania. 

Everybody associated with Lilydale Neighbourhood 

Watch would like to thank Linda and her husband 

Frank, for taking the time to attend and speak at our 

meeting. 

Police Report 

It is pleasing to note that there is no official report 

since the last meeting. 

Even though this is a low crime area, vigilance is the 

key. With the recent theft of firearms from a Southern 
address, all firearm owners should take the opportunity 

to review the storage of their firearms. Make sure that 

safes are bolted down (even if too heavy to lift) and 

don’t store the key in an obvious place. Offenders  will 

go to great lengths to gain access to ‘legally’ stored  
firearms, so the harder you make it, leads to a safer 

community and less illegal firearms in circulation. 

If you have any questions talk to your local gun dealer 

or Firearm Services on 6230 2720 or email  

firearm.services@police.tas.gov.au 

If you see or hear something suspicious call Police on 

131444 and report it. 

REMEMBER YOU ARE OUR EYES AND EARS. 

The Village Green 

Our Village Green is a very popular place for tourists 

and people travelling through on a drive and locals, 

who stop and buy a snack or a drink from our local 

businesses and enjoy the beautiful scenery and  

atmosphere that our village offers. 

The majority of people who use this area, leave the 

area as they find it, and place their rubbish in the bins. 

Unfortunately there is a minority of users of this area, 

who treat it as a dumping ground for rubbish and 
worse. 
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I’d like to welcome Michelle Bignell to Lilydale Hair. 
OPENING HOURS  

 

MON 9-5PM  TUES 9-3.30PM  WED 9-5PM  
THUR- 12-7PM  FRI 9-5PM 

SAT BY APPOINTMENT 9-12PM 
Note: Salon hours may vary in upcoming months.  

Thank you for your understanding. 
From mid Sept to late Oct/Nov the salon will  

only be open from 9.30am-4pm on Mondays & Thursdays 

 

BORBAS 

TV and ANTENNA 

SERVICE 
 

Digital antenna 

Set ups for digital set top 

boxes 

Satellite dishes 

New connections 
 

Laszlo(Les) & Eva Borbas 
 

 

Phone: 6395 2048 

0419 927 292 

Weedon Real Estate have been involved 

in selling properties in the Lilydale  

District for around 25 years and have  
always had agents living in the area  

during that time ensuring first hand 
knowledge of what it has to offer. 

We now have two agents working in the 
area with the experienced John  

Davis joining Tom Dancer in helping to 
cover the district. John knows the area 

well having sold a number of local  
properties in his time involved in Real 

Estate. 

If you are interested in selling or would 
just like a free no obligation market  

appraisal please contact Tom on 0419 
369 162 or John on 0418 135 718 

Weedon Real Estate 

66 George St, Launceston 

(03) 6331 3566 

Craig’s Plastering & 

Renovations 

 

 

 Free Quotes for any job 
 Licensed Installer of  

Insulation 
 Plastering: large or small jobs 
 Renovations & Restorations 
 Decks 
 Bathrooms & Kitchens 
 General maintenance 
 No job too big or too small 
 
 

Reasonable rates 
Guaranteed work 

Phone  

0439 005 142 

Love Paper Crafts? 

Then you're gonna love this!!!!! 

Free Make and Take Demonstration  
Lilydale Tavern Bakery Café 

11am - 2pm Sunday 8th July, 2012   

 See a variety  of scrapbooking and cardmaking  
techniques demonstrated. 

 Make a FREE project to take home. 

 Check out our great range of Kaszazz  
products and workshops.  

 Products may be ordered on the day. 
 

 
For further details please contact: 

Karen Murgatroyd  
P 0409 025 190 

E pandkmurgs@bigpond.com 
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we want to speak up and be involved with decisions 

about what is best for us. 

That can't be a bad thing. 

- Got to pack up now I'm off to the world famous 
'Lilydale Lantern Walk’. 

Next General Meeting: July 3rd Tuesday 2012. Old 

Court House Lilydale 7:30 pm 

John Gallagher  

Secretary - Lantern maker. 

Lilydale Lions Club News 

Mount Arthur Walking Track  

Whilst the weather hasn’t been the best for climbing 

Lilydale’s mountain, things haven’t completely ground 

to a halt in our attempts to get the track to the top 

into a more useable condition.   You may have noticed 
that there is now a road sign at the White Mill Rd 

intersection, pointing the way to the Mt Arthur  

Walking track.     

We have also been informed that Forestry will be  
placing a sign at the Blythe’s Spur  Road intersection.  

Well done to Nick for his leadership in this project.   

Once the weather has cleared up a little we will get 

back to work making the track a bit safer and clearer. 

We will keep you informed.  

Lantern Walk 

As this article is being written the Lions are busy  
making preparations for our biggest sausage sizzle of 

the year.   As has become our tradition, the Lions  

support the Lantern Walk by providing a free sausage 

sizzle.   We are really happy to support this wonderful 

event and we hope that everyone had an enjoyable 
night.  Now, onward and upward to the longest day of 

the year. 

Cow Manure 

As the days get longer, we start to think about the  
garden and preparing the beds for the spring  

vegetables.   Don’t forget the Lions cow manure.  At 

$5 for a large bag its great value.    

Ring Steve on 6395 1323.     

Senior Citizens Bus trip 

Don’t forget that we will soon be looking at the annual 

bus trip around NE Tasmania.  If you are new to the 

area or would like to join us to meet some new friends 

please let us know. Call Barry on 6395 4233. 

 

Lilydale Country Women’s  

Association 

Please don’t miss the LILYDALE ‘LYMPICS - otherwise 

you will have  a four year wait until the next games. 

We have planned a wide ranging programme to suit all 

capabilities. Medals will be awarded, something to show 
to the future generations when you brag about you 

won at the ‘Lympics! 

As well as individual events, two relays (running and 

swimming) have been organised. Before this happens 

everyone will be able to take part in the ‘Lympic Torch 
relay - the highlight of any “Lympics before the official 

opening. 

Don’t even consider performance enhancing drugs - 

you will be tested and punished. First aid will be  
available. No betting on  equestrian events. 

After all this you will need to be nourished with a light 

lunch (all organised). 

Commencing time is 10.15am, cost $8.00. Thursday 

July 12th, Senior Citizens Rooms, Lilydale. Reply  
numbers are in the advert at the end of the  

Progressive. 

Your attendance will be most appreciated, this is our 

2012 fundraiser. 

THIS EVENT WILL NOT BE TELEVISED, so no  
annoying ads - you will need to attend to be part of the 

fun. See you there. 

“Don’t wait for your ship to come in, row out to meet 

it.” 

Next meeting - final countdown - 4th July, 9.45am  

Old Court Room. 

Senior Citizens 

As the year is half over and the shortest day has gone, 

we are well into the winter months. 

Our Tamar Valley has been changed to the 13th August 

a couple of teams were having trouble getting players. 

As you all know we only practise bowls on a Friday 

now. 

Two teams travelled to Ravenswood carnival last week 

with 6 teams coming from Ulverstone, it was so good 
as they haven’t been able to fill carnivals. 

Lilydale Carnival is coming up on August 1st we do 

hope it will be as good as the Ravenswood carnival. 

Our next meeting will be held on July 10th at 1.30pm at 

the clubrooms. 

Our AGM will be held on August 14th at 1.30pm in the 

clubrooms. 

Good Bowling - R. East 
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Bardenhagen’s Supermarket 
 

New Proprietors Tom & Liz Wragg welcome all new and old customers 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Good range of Tassie cheeses 

 Fruit & Veggies 

 Delicatessen 

 Aurora PAY AS YOU GO 

 IGA Everyday Specials 

 ATM instore now 

 Pre-paid phone cards 

Open: 

 Mon - Fri 7 am - 7 pm 

 Sat 7 am - 6 pm 

 Sun  8 am - 6 pm 

Main Road, Lilydale 
 

Phone 6395 1422 

We are proud supporters of local policing and the Neighbourhood Watch Program 

10 Yard Tipper Hire 
 

Local Gravel Suppliers for all your needs; 

driveways, roading etc. 
 

12 ton Excavator also available  

for excavations 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Phone Gene 

0428 447 731 

Caletti’s Automotive Repair Service 
 

 

Local fully qualified Mechanic, 

over 25 years experience  

in all makes and models. 
 

We offer: 
 Car servicing from oil changes to full engine 

rebuilds. 

 Fully equipped workshop with hoist. 

 Pick up and delivery and use of a courtesy car. 

 Friendly and efficient service. 

 Competitive rates. 

 Obligation free quotes. 
 

For bookings and further information please:  

 

 

call Darren on 0438 883 453 

YOUR LOCAL AREA SPECIALIST 
                    ... with a proven track record                                    

Debbie Sarich 

0408 265 919 

LJ Hooker Launceston       183 Charles Street              Ph: 03 6334 9111     Fax: 03 6334 9199        Email: launceston@ljh.com.au 

 
A dedicated consultant: experienced and down-to-

earth with extensive local knowledge. 
 

For an honest obligation free opinion and  
personalised service call Deb. 

 

 
 

 
Captain's Club  
      Member 
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Pony Club News 

Lilydale Pony club has again ridden 

successfully in the state games 

championships, with more young 

riders making the transition into 
the games team. 

The Lilydale adult riders also competed successfully in 

the adult riders games competition. Our A team came 

5th, and the B team came third. 

July is the beginning of the pony club year and is a good 
time to join pony club, or give it a try. To try out Pony 

Club, you can pay insurance ($30), then come to 3  

rallies (pay $20 for each rally) then decide if you want 

to join. Contact our DC, Helen Denney 6395 4137, if 

you are interested. 

The AGM will be held at lunchtime, 12.30, at our next 

rally, July 16th at the Karoola recreation ground. 

Adult riders will be meeting soon to decide how they 

are going organise themselves this year. Contact Helen, 
or Fiona Roe 6395 6349 if you are interested in joining 

the adult riders this year. 

Council Road Update 

Golconda Road - stage 1 of the upgrade from the  

Dorset municipality boundary towards Pipers Brook 

Road is completed.   

Stage 2 is programmed to start within the next few 
weeks.  The work will pick up from where stage one 

left off and finish at Pipers Brook Road.   

It will take 2-3 months to complete and there will be 

delays to traffic throughout the project.  From time to 
time temporary traffic lights will be directing traffic.  

There will also be changes to the speed limit in the 

works area.    

As we are working in winter weather, motorists are 

asked to please obey the temporary speed limits and 
drive to the conditions.   

She’ll be Apples - a little local history 

Launceston Examiner 25 April 1907 p. 3 

THE RURAL WORLD 

PROGRESS BY PRODUCTION. 

BY PLOUGHSHARE. 

Agriculture is the Most Beautiful, Most Useful, and Most 

Noble Employment of Man." Washington 

APPLE COMPETITION. THE TAMAR UNREPRESENTED.  

A SPLENDID SHOW. 

The fact that the Tamar orchards were not  
represented in the competitive classes at the  

Launceston Horticultural Society's annual show, which was 

held yesterday in the Albert Hall, was a grave  

mistake, more especially when it is known they are  

capable of producing such splendid quality thus early in its 

newly-begun career in apple production. 

The display tabled was a noble one, of extraordinarily good 

quality, and which, for colouring, it would be  
impossible to excel. The different classes subscribed brought 

forward very close competition, the greater portion of the 

fruit coming from the Lilydale district. 

Unfortunately Mr. T. A. Jensen, of Beauty Point, who in-
tended competing in several classes, arrived by steamer with 

his exhibits too late in the day, and was thus debarred from 

the contests that would have been ever so much keener had 

his collection been a little earlier on the scene. 

They were undoubtedly the finest in the hall, which is saying 
a great deal, and this fact was immediately acknowledged 

by the other growers present. 

Such Jonathans, New Yorks, Munro's Favourites,  

Adams' Pearmains, Sturmers and Crabs have not, it is safe 
to say, been exhibited at any show in Tasmania this year. 

Four plates of Adams Pearmains, Jonathans, New Yorks, 

Five Crowns, etc., from the orchards of Messrs. Thomason 

and W. H. Poxon, of Beauty Point, which were accompanied 

on the same table, were also greatly admired. These collec-
tions, although they arrived late, were arranged by Mrs. C. 

Wathen.  

The big collection of apples of 24 different varieties pro-

vided quite a small shipment of fruit, and first  

honours were secured Mr. J. R. Abel, of Lilydale. The varie-
ties represented included Peasgood's Nonsuch, Lane's Prince 

A l f r e d ,  N o r t h e r n  S p y ,  R e i n e t t e  d e  

Canada, Alfriston, Blue Pearmain, Bismarck, Hoover, 

Munro's Favourite, Five Crown Pippin, Shepherd's  
Perfection, Herefordshire Beefling, Dutch Mignon, Winter 

Majet in ,  Jonathan,  Stu rmer,  Cox 's  Orange  

Pippin, French Crab, Rokewood, Pomme de Neige, and Scar-

let Nonpareil. 

That the Lilydale growers provided an excellent display was 
no doubt the reason of so many of the awards  

going to growers hailing from that district, including Messrs. 

J. McGaughey, W.H. West (who, by the way, did well in the 

matter of the honour cards, quite a number of which were 
attached to exhibits made from his orchard), J. A. Box, Mo-

stock and Evans, and McLaine. 

Mr. Abel secured first place in the special class for an ex-

port collection of nine kinds, his varieties being  

Jonathan, Adams' Pearmain, Five Crown Pippin, Shepherd's 
Perfection, French Crab, Dutch Mignon, Scarlet Pearmain, 

Sturmer, and Cox's Orange Pippin. 

Mr. J. A. Box, of Invermay, whose orchard is situated at Un-

derwood, as in the class for six plates of any kind of cooking 
apples. The best half-dozen varieties of dessert apples were 

shown by Mr. W . H. West, while Mr. John McGaughey of 

Roselcook, Lilydale, was second.  

Mr. McGaughey, however, outrivalled Mr. West in the next 

class of half a dozen plates of dessert apples of any sort. 
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Start your day the RIGHT way, lose weight 
the FAST, healthy way with Herbalife. 

Replace 2 meals a day with our delicious, 
nutritious Formula 1 Nutritional Shake Mix. 

 

Ask for your FREE sample today. 
 

Contact your local Herbalife Independent Distributor: 
Jayne Saddington  

Ph: 6395 1598 or 0407 325 291 

More information at: www.myherbinfo.com  
Or order directly online with secure payment  

www.myherbhealth.com 

I’ve lost 17 kilos, you can too! 

State Library of Tasmania 
 

LILYDALE COMMUNITY LIBRARY 

1947 Main Road, Lilydale, 7268 

Phone 6395 1110 
 

OPENING HOURS 
   Tuesday:  3.00pm – 7.00pm 
  Friday:   2.00pm – 7.00pm 
  Saturday:  10.00am – 12.00pm 
 

Borrow, return and reserve State Library  

lending items including books, CDs  and DVDs.   

Access to information from State Reference Library and 

Archives Office of Tasmania.  

Search our online catalogue TALISPlus. 
 

For further information on the State Library  

search our website at www.statelibrary.tas.gov.au  
 

On sale after the 30th March. 

Then and Now 
a double DVD set recording  

Lilydale 150 Years Celebration in October 2011 
 

Disc One - a 72 minute video celebrating the events 

Disc Two - a series of celebratory slide shows  

including captioned historic photographs 
 

$15 available at the Lilydale Post Office 

http://www.statelibrary.tas.gov.au/
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Thank you to all their members who provide this  

service. 

I believe most of Lilydale enjoys this annual event and 

it’s the volunteers that make it possible. Many thanks 
for helping us welcome the sun (although somewhat 

slowly) back into our lives.  

Artist Profile and Mural  Pole Painting Report. 

It has been cold and wet these last few weeks 
but  alas  that is winter. 

I always look forward to the end of June, past winter 

solstice, not only because of our very popular  

Lilydale Lantern walk that happens annually, but  

because we have had our shortest day and the days 
from now on will lengthen.. Hurrah! That will suit our 

Pole painters. Who love the sun as they work. 

The pole near the post office is finished and how  

wonderful it looks, the very English red post box, old 
fashioned post man [was it not clever to paint that 

hideous steel support as a post box  and incorporate it 

into a piece of art ?]. 

Did you  notice a  Lions Club member, in  their   

Lions  tent and their delicious sausages they BBQ? 

Their mascot,  ‘the lion',  walking away with a string of 

these sausages.... rrrrrrrrrr  rrrrrr 

There is the  Fire Brigade with Tiger ( someone we 

wish to remember for all the volunteer work he did 

around the town) coming to the rescue, and the young 
boy and his dog  etc. 

The artist who is responsible for creating the life like 

images on the pole is Leanne Hodgetts. 

This month we get to know Leanne a little better. 

Leanne was one of our original Pole painting artists 14 

years ago. 

Leanne, her husband Richard, an art teacher as well as 

a practicing painting and drawing artist  live  in our  

region. They have three  adult children. 

Leanne has been surrounded by art and craft most of 

her life with many family members creative in different 

ways... She is a member of our Lilydale Arts. 

Leanne was instrumental in the establishment of the 
'Upper Piper River' Craft Group at the old Library in 

Lilydale. She is the vice president of that successful 

group which allows local people display and sell to the 

public their art and craft. You can see more of her 

work at the Lilydale Art & Craft Cooperative as well as 
on  some of the other painted  poles. 

Apart from being a well known and respected artist, 

Leanne has another passion. She is a local aged care 

worker, a support worker, and  has great  
understanding and empathy for her clients. She is a  

well known  community artist and has combined her 

caring and artistic skills to run programs for long-term 

unemployed in Launceston. 

A seedling apple of good appearance was shown by Messrs. 

Clarke and Sons, of Sandhill. It is very similar to Duke of 

Clarence, but not so large, and is a splendid eater, but, I am 

afraid, not so good a keeper. Three classes were provided 
for different varieties packed and graded for export, but 

they did not attract the support that their inclusion in a 

show schedule warranted. Those forward, however, reflected 

much credit upon the grower, Mr. W. H. Weston.  

 

Original at The NLA Trove: THE RURAL WORLD. 

(1907, April 25). Examiner 

(Launceston, Tas. : 1900 - 1954), p. 3 Edition: DAILY. 

Retrieved June 9, 2012, from  

http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article45810671 

Lilydale Arts 

We must have been good as we couldn’t have asked 

for better weather to hold the Annual Lilydale Lantern 
Walk on Friday the 22nd of July. Several extra  

installations were set out this year and we trust the 

children, and the adults, enjoyed the lovely atmosphere 

at the Lilydale Falls. What a fantastic collection of  

lanterns the children have produced.  Many thanks to 
Jenny Scott and all her helpers that worked together to 

have a successful Lantern Making Workshop. 

A dry but freezing evening that made all the lanterns 

glow clearly in the crisp night air. What better way to 
finish the evening than to have a hot drink and a  

delicious BBQ sausage.  The Lilydale Lions Club have 

supported most of the Lilydale Lantern Walks since 

they started.  These hard working Lions members give 

their time and sausages etc to the Lilydale people as a 
way of thanking you for your support.  Lilydale Arts 

also thanks the Lions members and we want you to 

know we really appreciate you helping to make the 

Winter Solstice celebration such a success. 

Safety is always an issue on the busy Golconda Road. 

Lilydale Fire Brigade members make sure every one can 

find a park and they make their way safely across to the 

Falls Reserve. 
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• DAM BUILDING & CLEANING  

• LAND CLEARING  

• TUCK HIRE 

• TREE REMOVAL  

• ROAD BUILDING  

• BUILDING DEMOLITION  

• FOUNDATIONS & DRIVEWAYS 

• PIPE LAYING  

• ASPHALTING 

• COMPETITIVE RATES 

• FREE ESTIMATES 

• NO JOB TOO BIG OR SMALL 
 

All of your excavation  
requirements 

 

CONTACT JOHN 

 

 

State-wide Assistance for all  
your computer hardware needs,  

on-site or off.  

 

Reasonable rates 
 

Phone now for an  

obligation free quote  
 

 
 

 

0400 845 723  

Glenn Dancer 
Computer Technician 

admin@glenndancer.com.au 

I can help you with: 
 Upgrading your old system 

 Maintaining a new system 

 Networking support  

 Network installations for home or office 

 General computer support & troubleshooting 

 Website maintenance 
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Leanne is also involved in animal rescue.  

When I noticed that  one of my envelopes was nibbled 

on the other day, Leanne replied... oh... the wombat ate 

some of the corners... Right... as they do... 

Not only is Leanne a great artist, a peoples’ person, and 

an animal lover she herself is a lovely person. Next 

time you see her painting a pole stop and say hello. 

We are so lucky to have her  working for our  
community. 

Thank  you and well done Leanne. 

ONE LAST THING!!! 

Any available time you have on Monday or Friday 

[weather permitting]  for helping to paint our poles 
don't be shy, come and help please, we need you. 

Contact: Bernadine 6395 1295 

Lilydale Online Access Centre 

The Centre has been busy lately with clients learning all 

manner of things. How to make a website, resizing 

photos to use on your site and making the most of 
Windows 7 and Office 2010 just to name a few.  

Another popular pastime  has been looking up crafting 

sites on the net (I’ll admit this one has been my  

favourite lately). 

We’ve found some fantastic sites for card makers 
(check out www.card-making-magic.com), scrap  

bookers and more. Can’t find that perfect piece of  

paper to go with your latest layout? There’s heaps of 

free printable sites online. Crocheting or knitting, 
there’s a site just for you. Not sure how to start your 

new craft there are literally hundreds of videos out 

there from all sorts of sources from product  

manufacturers to dedicated crafters. We’ve 

seen videos on new techniques and  
products available.  

So as you can see computers and crafts are 

a win win combination. Whilst cruising the 

web looking for new things to create I 

came across a posting about using your 
computer for crafts (literally). This post 

shows you how to turn your tired old 

worn out mice into cute avant garde mice 

i n  h o o d i e s :  h t t p : / /
www.craftster.org/forum/

index.php?topic=360081.0 

T h i s  p o s t  ( h t t p : / /

www.craftster.org/forum/

index.php?topic=360336.0) 
by a computer crafter talks 

about turning old circuit 

boards into jewellery. 

Yet another idea is to create a lamp 
from old circuit boards and cd’s (we’ve 

all ruined a few of those in our time what a great way 

to recycle them). 

And finally there’s the perfect gift 

for the computer geek who has 
everything, a sound card photo 

frame. (If you want to give this 

one a try just make sure the part 

you use really isn’t needed any-
more, or you won’t be popular ;-) 

If you’d like to learn more about using computers (or 

crafting with their help) why not come down to the 

Centre and learn a new skill or two. 

Lilydale Online Access Centre Opening Times: 

Tuesday: 2-6 pm 

Wednesday: 9 am-1pm 

Thursday: 2-5 pm 

Friday: 2-6 pm 

Ph/Fax: 6395 0155  

To book your one hour session. 

www.lilydale.tco.asn.au - lilydale@tco.asn.au 

This Month’s Recipe 

Chicken Cacciatore 

A one-pot casserole full of rich tomato flavour, tender 

chicken and fresh thyme. This classic Italian dish, or 
'hunter-style chicken' is ideal for cooler autumn 

months. Serves: 4+ 

Ingredients 

 1 tbsp olive oil  

 1 onion, sliced  

 200g button mushrooms  

 1 tsp crushed garlic  

 6 skinless chicken thigh fillets  

 420g can HEINZ BIG RED  
Condensed Tomato Soup  

 ½ cup white wine (or water)  

 2 sprigs fresh thyme  

 steamed rice, to serve  

 sugar snap peas, to serve 

Directions 

1. Heat oil in a large, non-stick frying pan. Add  

onion, mushrooms and garlic. Cook for 2  

minutes. 

2. Add chicken and cook a further 2-3 minutes, or 
until browned on all sides.  

3. Pour HEINZ soup and wine (or water) over 

chicken. Add 1 sprig of thyme and bring to the 

boil.  

4. Cover, reduce heat and simmer for 30-35  
minutes, or until the chicken is tender. Garnish 

with a sprig of fresh thyme. Serve with rice and 

peas.  
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Catering to all your waxing,   

manicuring and pedicuring needs 
 

õ Winter Tights, have arrived in store. Some more winter 

weight scarves and pashminas. 

õ A great range of Bras and Panties in sizes from 10A 

through to 22DD. 

õ Skinny jeans in a range of colours sorry only small sizes at 

the moment. 

õ More M.A.C Makeup has arrived Lipstick & Gloss Duos, 

Lipsticks, Cream to powder foundation and liquid  

foundations, Single Eye shadows and Eye shadow  

pigments, Eyeliners, in pen, gel and liquid & Mascara’s. 

õ Great colour neck warmers and fingerless fur lined suede 

mittens.  

õ Some great new party /cocktail/leavers dresses. 

õ Evening Clutches, belts bags and bling. 

õ I have a massive range of Sterling Silver Jewellery at  

bargain prices. 

õ Come and have a browse and say hi.  

õ Nothing is priced over $60 so it would be a great time to 

lay-by for Christmas or upcoming leavers dinners etc. 

Lilydale Waxing  &  
Nail Salon 

 
 

Now located in Yummies  

Café Takeaway 

Open Wed - Fri 10-4 (other days by appointment)  
Call 0467 533 515 for an appointment 

Brrrrr!!  Winter is definitely here with a vengeance, so its 
time to snuggle up with chocolates, lollies and  

a good book (or dvd) and a blankie.  There’s always 
something yummy to have in the Lollydale Shoppe. 

What about Pink Lady peppermint truffle bars, or  
chocolate coated raspberries in milk or white  

chocolate?  We do have some yummy chocolate  
coated honeycomb, I personally love to nibble off all  
the chocolate first before sinking my teeth into the  

honeycomb, or what about some dusted jelly babies,  
another favourite in our house. 

Other favourites include Tarzan jubes, hard and soft  
jubes, musk sticks, lemon sherbets, chocolate coated  

ginger – the list goes on and on…. 

Don’t forget you can sit down in Yummies for  
proper cappuccinos, lattes, tea or hot chocolates and  

one of our home-made slices. 

Lollydale is open the same hours as Yummies - so you 

can call in on your way home: Mon – Thurs until 

7:00pm, 7:30pm Fri and Sat and 6:30pm Sun. 

Chat to you soon, Norma, Kylie and David 

The Lollydale Shoppe 

1974 Main Road Lilydale  
 6395 1156  

Open 7 Days - Inside Yummies  
Take-away, Café, Newsagency 

 

 
 

from one pet to large mobs  
 

Comb & Cutter sharpening  
service also available  

 

Ph 6395 4335 
Jeremy 
Fuller  

Local  
Sheep 

Shearer  
Available  

Lilydale -Scottsdale Veterinary Service  
a branch of Scottsdale Vet Service  

 

Now located behind Yummies 

Take Away  

Main Rd, Lilydale   

Ph: 6352 2996  

 

 

 

 

Khyle and Colleen Stewart BVSc ,  

and Sonika Mitchell BVSc . 
 

24 hour Veterinary Service Available  

in conjunction with Scottsdale Veterinary Services.  

 

Clinic hours Thursday afternoons 4 -5pm  

by appointment only.  

 

Large animal  calls booked in  on these afternoons will 

only incur mileage from Lilydale.  

Geoff 

McCarthy  
 

Accredited Livestock Carrier  
Supply & Deliver  

Road base Material  
Tip Truck Hire &  
General Cartage  

 

Phone 6395 4278 or  

Mobile 0408 133 748  
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LILYDALE DISTRICT SCHOOL SNIPPETS  

Phone: 6395 0100 Fax: 6395 0199   Email: lilydale.district.school@education.tas.gov.au  

  

CWA Visits Lilydale District School 
  
  

Lilydale CWA is willing to help whenever they are asked.  The ladies have taken many activity mornings 

as part of  the Year 9/10 Big Day In over the last few years.  Members help weekly in the Agricultural 

Studies area, cooking, sewing a quilt or quilted place mats, propagating and planting in the gardens.  One 
member, Mrs Smyth, along with our Ms Stanfield, attended a workshop to learn how to make 

Camembert Cheese and will then take small groups of children to make cheese at school.  Such heartfelt 
dedication and commitment to our students is greatly appreciated.  
  
  

On Monday, 21 May 2012 the CWA came to the Ag area and had a guided tour, led by our Agricultural 

Studies female students.  They then provided morning tea for all in the Ag area that particular morning.  
We had a thoroughly wonderful morning chatting and eating, drinking out of a tea cup and saucer.  One 

boy enjoying his first cup of tea, poured from a teapot. 
  

Thank you again CWA Lilydale!  

Transit of Venus  
  

On Wednesday, 6 June 2012 over 200 students, parents and 
community members joined Lilydale District School science staff to 

view the Transit of Venus through our Solar Scope.  
  

Local surveyors, Jonathon Green & Michael Bothwell again 

generously donated their time to bring extra equipment to view the 
transit. The weather was perfect for the viewing with a classic 

crystal clear blue winter sky. The image was stunning and there was 

much discussion about the rare astronomical event. It was amazing 
to see how small the planet Venus looked against the backdrop of 

the Sun.  

Supermarket Vouchers 
  

Lilydale District School is again collecting promotional stickers and vouchers from Coles and 

Woolworths.  Please help us by bringing in as many as you can collect, or alternatively, Woolies at 
Mowbray have a drop box you can use. 
  

Many thanks! 
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Health Solutions  
from the Lilydale Pharmacy 

Your health matters  
Lilydale Pharmacy  

Open Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm  
Colin and Helen Denney.  

Phone 63951 336  

Protect your lips  
from the dry winter winds.  

 

Blistex 2 for 1 bonus on  
lip balms and conditioners.  

 
 

We are a NDSS supplier of needles and test strips  

PILATES 
Studio equipment or mat work 

 

YOGA 
Stress management  

relaxation and meditation  
 

 Healing, Tantric and Remedial Massage 
 

Personal or group sessions 
by appointment  

 

0418 146 039 
 Kinga-Sascha KC 

 

Village Studio 
1963 Main Road Lilydale  

In the village next to Bardenhagenôs IGA   

Diabetes and Pre-diabetes 

Type 2 diabetes (or late onset diabetes) used to be a 

disease of old age, but it is now affecting young people.  

Nearly one in four adults over the age of 25 years have 

either diabetes or a condition known as pre-diabetes. 

Type 2 diabetes occurs when you become ‘insulin  

resistant’, which then results in too much glucose in 

your blood. The role of insulin is to push the glucose 

from the blood into the cells – where it is used for  

energy. A high level of glucose in the blood will damage 
(and eventually destroy) the tiny blood vessels  

everywhere in the body. It can lead to heart attacks, 

strokes, kidney failure, amputations and blindness. 

Type 2 diabetes is determined by measuring blood  

glucose levels. A fasting blood glucose of more than 7 
mmol/l will diagnose type 2 diabetes. 

Pre-diabetes is the stage before type 2 diabetes, when 

the blood glucose is elevated above normal, but not 

enough to be called diabetes. It is an indication that 
type 2 diabetes may develop within 5 to 10 years 

(unless you take action to prevent it). Pre-diabetes also 

increases your risk of heart attack and stroke. There is 

good evidence that aspirin reduces the risk of heart 

attack and stroke if you have pre-diabetes. (Ask your 
doctor) Lifestyle intervention is the best way to reduce 

blood glucose levels.  

A program of no smoking, modest weight loss, good 

dietary habits and regular physical activity will result in 
a lower risk of diabetes. Physical activity needs to have 

a little bit of ‘puff’ involved. This means a brisk walk 

rather than a leisurely stroll. Exercise not only controls 

weight, it also increases your insulin sensitivity, which 

then lowers blood glucose levels.  

Eating smaller meals and choosing foods that don’t 

raise blood sugar levels so much will help. Low  

glycaemic index foods, like wholemeal bread instead of 

white bread, or apples and bananas instead of  

watermelon, will help.  

Did you know that a 375 ml can of soft drink contains 

the equivalent of 10 teaspoons of sugar? 

A waist measurement of less than 80cm for women, 

and less than 94 cm for men is desirable. A woman’s 
waist should be smaller than her hips. A man’s waist 

can be the same but not greater than his hips. 

If lifestyle interventions don’t 

work, then regular medication 

will be required to keep blood 
glucose levels at safe levels to 

prevent illnesses that can  

develop with high blood glucose 

levels. 
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COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARD 

Uniting Church Services - June 

Sun 1 July    11.15am    Rev Nicholas 

Sun 15 July   11.15am    Rev Nicholas 

Sun 29 July   Pilgrim Launceston combined service.  

See church noticeboard for time. 

Uniting Church - Social Afternoon 

Our social group meets again on Thursday 26th July at 
the Lilydale Uniting Church - come when you can and 

go when you must - you’re very welcome. 

Tai Chi Exercise Classes 

Come and experience the ancient exercise of 

Tai Chi  in the Uniting Church Hall (behind 

the Church) 

All Welcome  - 9.30 Wed morning 

Lions Club of Lilydale Needs You 

We need members.  

Any age over 18 Male or Female.  

A fun way to meet and help the community. 

Phone: Call Barry on 6395 4233 

Lilydale Playgroup 

Friendly relaxed atmosphere 

ALL WELCOME - First session free! 

$3 / week per family, includes hot drinks and munchies 

 toys and books 

 messy play, painting, craft,  
play dough 

 sand pit, slide, fort, swings, 

 water play, bubbles, music 

 and lots  of fun!!! 

Wednesdays 10 am - 12 noon 

Where? Behind the Anglican Church, Station Road, 

Lilydale. 

For more information phone: 

 Anni  6395 4399                         

 Or just pop in! 

Lilydale Fitness Group 

Come and join us at fitness every Tuesday at 
the School Gym from 7pm to 8pm. 

Cost per session $7.  We would love to see 

you there. 

Don’t forget our new Saturday morning 
sessions. Starting from 5th May at the School Gym 

from 10.30 - 11.30 am cost of sessions is $8.  

 

 Lilydale ‘Lympic Games 

Lilydale Branch Country Women’s Association 

Extend an invitation to you to participate in  the 

Lilydale ‘Lympic Games (nothing too strenuous, just a 
fun filled day for all). 

At the conclusion of the games we invite you  

to join us for a light lunch. 

 

Venue:  Senior Citizen’s rooms, Main Rd, Lilydale 

Date:  Thursday July 12 

Time:  10.15 am 
Cost:  $8.00 

RSVP:  June 29th  to PO Box 151 Lilydale,  

Margaret  6395 1267 

Dorothy  6395 6142 

Helen  6395 2060,  
mobile  0429 855 640,  

email: goneblank@bigpond.com  

Neighbourhood Watch 

Annual General Meeting 

Lilydale Neighbourhood Watch will be holding an 

A.G.M on August 9th commencing 7.30pm at the Fire 

Station.  

Everybody is welcome to attend, hope to see you 
there. 

On a Lighter Note 

A man walks into a bar on the top floor of a  

skyscraper. He sits down and orders a beer. After  

taking a drink he sees the guy next to him go over to 

the window and jump out! "Holy cow! Did you see 
that!? That guy just jumped out the window!"  

The bartender does nothing. So the man takes another 

sip. A minute later the same guy walks in, orders  

another drink, chugs it, and jumps out the window 

again. "Jesus! He just jumped again!"  

The bartender ignores the man. So the man sits  

puzzled. The guy comes back into the bar, and orders 

another drink.  

"How did you survive that jump?” “I ordered a floatie 
drink, if you drink it in a certain amount of time, you 

can float."  

So the guy quickly orders a floatie 

drink. He takes it from the bartender, 

and chugs it. He then jumps out the 
window and... SPLAT! Right on the 

sidewalk!  

The Bartender then says, "You know, 

Superman... you can be a real jerk 
when you’re drunk." 
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S 1  

M 2 Valley Voices - UC, 7.30pm 

T 3 Active Fitness Group - LG, 7pm 

Lilydale Progress Association - CH, 7.30pm 

W 4 Lilydale Playgroup - AC, 10am 

Tai Chi - UC Hall, 9.30am CWA  Lions - 7.30pm 

T 5  

F 6 Senior Citizens Bowls - SC, 1.30pm  

Badminton - LH, 7.30pm  

S 7 Active Fitness Group - LG, 10.30am 

S 8  

M 9 Valley Voices - UC, 7.30pm 

T 10 Active Fitness Group - LG, 7pm 

Upper Piper Art & Craft Co-op - CH 7pm 

W 11 Lilydale Playgroup - AC, 10am 

Tai Chi - UC Hall, 9.30am 

T 12 Lilydale ‘Lympics - SC, 10.15am 

Neighbourhood Watch - FS 

F 13 Senior Citizens Bowls - SC, 1.30pm  

S 14 Active Fitness Group - LG, 10.30am 

S 15  

M 16 Valley Voices - UC, 7.30pm 

T 17 Active Fitness Group - LG, 7pm 

W 18 Lilydale Playgroup - AC, 10am 

Tai Chi - UC Hall, 9.30am Lions - 7.30pm 

T 19  

F 20 Senior Citizens Bowls - SC, 1.30pm  

Badminton - 7.30pm LH 

 

S 21 Active Fitness Group - LG, 10.30am 

Lilydale Adult Riders - KO 

S 22 Pony Club - KO 

M 23 Valley Voices - UC, 7.30pm 

T 24 Active Fitness Group - LG, 7pm 

W 25 Lilydale Playgroup - AC, 10am 

Tai Chi - UC Hall, 9.30am Red Cross - 11am  

T 26 Uniting Church Social Afternoon - UC, 1.30pm 

F 27 Senior Citizens Bowls - SC, 1.30pm  

S 28 Active Fitness Group - LG, 10.30am 

S 29  

M 30 Valley Voices - UC, 7.30pm 

T 31 Active Fitness Group - LG, 7pm 

Lilydale District School P&F - LDS Staffroom, 7pm 

WHAT’S ON THIS MONTH 
 

Fire - Police - Ambulance 000 
Launceston General Hospital:   6348 7111 

Poison Information Service:   13 11 26 
 

Lilydale Medical Clinic:        6395 1455 

              6395 1258 AH 

Lilydale Pharmacy:        6395 1336 

Native Animal Rescue: 
David – Birds Fish etc  6395 1345 or 6395 1579 AH 

Lorraine – Native animals: 6326 3502 or 0417 108 596 

Patsy – Native animals: 6395 6248 

Local Fire Brigade Permit Officers 

Turners Marsh/Holloways Hill area:  
Leon & Allison King:  Mob 0419 964 317 

Austins Road Area:  

Adrian Smith:   Mob 0409 790 657 

Leon King:    Mob 0419 964 317 

Karoola/ Lower Turners Marsh Area:  

Adrian Smith:   Mob 0409 790 657 

Lilydale Area: 

Dave Cleaver:   Mob 0407 047 083  
David Dornauf:  Mob 0409 868 712 

Bi - Weekly Calendar Events 
Every 2nd Mon: Fire Brigade Training; 7-9 pm 6395 1260  

Calendar Event Venues 
AC  Anglican Church, Station Rd, Lilydale 
CH The Old Courthouse, Main Rd, Lilydale 
FC  Footy Clubrooms, Doaks Rd, Lilydale 

FS  Fire Station, Doaks Rd, Lilydale 
KH  Karoola Hall, Karoola 
KO  Karoola Oval, Karoola 
LBC Lilydale Bowling Clubrooms, Main Rd, Lilydale 
LG  Lilydale High School Gym, Main Rd, Lilydale 
LDS Lilydale District School 
LH  Lebrina Hall, Golconda Rd, Lebrina 
MH  Memorial Hall, Main Rd, Lilydale 
SC  Senior Citizens Clubrooms, Main Rd, Lilydale 
SH Sacred Heart Church, Karoola 
SA  Saint Anne’s Church, Lalla Rd, Lilydale 
UC Uniting Church, Main Rd, Lilydale 

VG  Village Green 

Progressive Contact Details 
Lilydale District Progress Association Inc 
PO Box 3,  

L i lyda le ,  TAS 7268  
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Editor:  J ayne Sadd ington   
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